
 
 

January 29, 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students: 

 

Re:    Information Bulletin 
 

I hope everyone is having a positive start to the new year. It has been a busy January for the District 

with many updates to share with our students, staff, and families. The District is committed to keeping 

our school community informed in all aspects of health, safety, and education. 

 

COVID-19 School Exposures 

Thank you to students, staff, and parents/guardians for all of your hard work in following COVID-19 

guidelines and staying home when sick. The District expects school exposures to happen, as they are a 

reflection of the community, but we will continue to do our best to keep them at a minimum. To date, 

our District has had 84 confirmed cases of COVID-19 in 32 of our schools since September. Health and 

safety of students and staff is our priority. We are continuing to take direction from the Ministry of 

Education and the Provincial Health Office. The Fraser Health Authority has shared a COVID-19 School 

Update for Winter containing helpful tips for families, which can be found on our District website here. 

 

SchoolMessenger Notification 

Earlier this week, our schools shared information regarding SchoolMessenger, which is a notification 

system for parents/guardians and students. This tool enables our schools to communicate emergency 

broadcasts, school information, and attendance alerts to families right away. This service sends out 

recorded phone messages, emails, and texts for those who prefer to opt-in for that option. As we 

continue to move to a mobile phone-based world, we want to ensure our communication is easily 

accessible. Our District believes this service will help us keep up with communications demands which 

continue to evolve due to the COVID-19 pandemic. If you have any questions about the service, please 

contact your principal. You can review the letter to the community on our website here.   

 

School Closures 

In addition to enhancing communications, the District is always looking at operational improvements. A 

recent winter storm causing power outages resulted in the closure of six of our schools. It is important 

to understand, we do our best to keep schools open, as we recognize closing a school impacts 

students, staff, and parents/guardians. The factors considered in closing a school include the condition 

or access to the building site, health and safety, student learning, staff work ability, and disruption for 

families (work/pick-up/drop-off). 
 

With the pandemic and our expanded use of technology, our District is currently reviewing our 

procedures around school closures. We are working with our partner groups and parent community to 

gather information and feedback. More information on this process will be shared at a later date.    

 

Here are some items which are under consideration: 

• Timeline to communicate potential school closure as a result of a power outage 

• Method of communicating school closures (e.g., website, SchoolMessenger) 

• Delayed start as an option (e.g., 9:30am or 10:00 am) 

• Student learning expectations (e.g., online learning class or posted assignments online) 

• Staff work expectations (e.g., work from other District site, work from home) 

 

 

 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/01/FH-Back-to-school_winter-21_QA.pdf
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/schoolmessenger-notification/
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The District continues to have strong relationships with our partner groups and parent community. We 

are always ready to listen and make operational changes with health and safety and the best interest of 

students at the forefront. 

 

School Trustee By-election 

As you may be aware, there is a vacant school trustee position on our Board of Education. An election 

will be held on Saturday, February 27, 2021 to elect one school trustee. All qualified electors living in the 

Township of Langley will be able to vote in-person or by mail-in ballot (requested by February15, 2021). 

As a District, we encourage our staff and families to exercise their right to vote. You can find more 

information on the Township of Langley’s website here.  

 

Anti-Racism in our Schools 

As part of our District’s vision and mission, our schools foster an inclusive and nurturing culture. We 

recognize racism in our schools and broader community, and as a District we are committed to instilling 

anti-racism in our schools. Over the last eight months, an Anti-Racism Working Group comprised of 

administrators was established to identify racism and develop a plan with strategies to eliminate racism 

in our school community. Here are examples of our work so far:  

• Our District has created a new role, District Principal for Wellness and Diversity, which is 

intended to focus on the roll-out of an anti-racism plan. The District is pleased to announce 

Magdy Ghobrial, former principal of RE Mountain Secondary, is taking on this role and is 

excited to get to work to ensure all of our students, staff and families know and feel that they 

belong.   

• The District, in consultation with the Anti-Racism Working Group, will be reviewing 

administrative procedures with an anti-racism perspective. Administrative procedures are 

operational guidelines in schools. 

• Administrators have started learning journeys in anti-racism personal and professional 

development. The next stage is expanding this learning to staff and students, and later on in 

the year to the broader community. 
 

The District will be sharing more information with the school community next month ahead of Diversity 

and Respect Week.  Moving forward, we encourage families to discuss and share their learning with 

each other. We are ready to start the journey with the support from everyone in our school community. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gord Stewart 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

https://www.tol.ca/your-township/elections/2021-school-trustee-by-election/

